SVBC Minutes for May 11, 2009
The SVBC Board met at 6:30 at Clementine, attended by Mike Carpenter, Marcia Lamphier, Marty Neary and Basil Hangemanole. The one order of business was to discuss Lifetime memberships (LTM”s). It was decided to offer the Lifetime Memberships at $300.00 for individuals and $500.00 for families. Benefits for LTM’s were discussed but no firm decisions were made. The recommendations will be presented to the full Board at the next Board meeting which will be called for on 6/8/2009 at 6:00 pm.
The social portion of the meeting was called to order at 7:30 at Clementine Downstairs.

Present were 26 members and friends
· There are currently 197
 members. 

· Treasurer, Marcia Lamphier reported a funds balance of $6,597.04

              Income, mostly from memberships, $1,056.00

              Expenses, Hari-Robaix, trail work, $2,100.00  

· Report on weekly rides: 

         Monday:

                The social road bike and social mountain bike rides are continuing, despite rainy conditions.
         Tuesday: 
                      The Woman’s ride will be at Mud Pond this Tuesday.

                      The “fast” road ride leaves SBC at 5:30.
         

         Wednesday:
                       The social road ride, in its 15th year, leaves HHS at   

                       5:15 sharp.

                       Kyle’s evening MTB ride starts at 7:30. Check the 

                       Web site for update and ride location.  
          

         Thursday:  
                       Trail work continues at The Nut. Check the web site for
                       times and location. 
                    

         Friday: 
                       TBA  
        .   

        Saturday:
                       TBA 
   
        Sunday: 
                        Karl’s Sunday road ride leaves his at 745 Dogwood, 9:00 

                        Am.  
Thomas Jenkins reported that there was 400 man-hours of trail work this past month.

Marshall Hammond reported 96 man-hours of trash pick up on Tighlman Rd  two weeks ago.
Reporting for Jack     , Thomas reported that 7 members participated for the Amberly Rd. trash pick up day.

Kyle Lawrence reported a moderately successful “Rocktown Run event last week. He said it was a fun time for all.
The Mello Velo is looking for articles. If you have had a fun or interesting biking event, let us hear about it.

Coming up:

              In an effort to complete the “new trail before the Hoo-Ha, there will be another work week this coming week, 5/14 -5/17. Check the web site for times and location.

              The Kids Time Trials and Bike Rodeo will be held at Hillandale on May 16th. Contact Marty Neary for details. The Rodeo portion of this event is sponsored by the HPD.
              May 20, there will be our third annual “Ride of Silence” to be held at 7:00 pm after the Wed. night road ride. Meet at HHS.

              Sunday 5/17/2009 is the date of the Queen City Century, held in Staunton, Va.,leaves Black Dog Bikes. Check with them for start time. There are 25,50 75 & 100 mile loops. The Staunton Club is our sister club and we would like to support their event.
              On Memorial Day weekend, 5/23-24 & 25 the annual 3 day MTB festival will be held at the Stokesville campground. This is not a club event but we do offer support to MORE and IMBA. Contact Chris Scott to volunteer to lead rides.

               A Club century meeting will be held on 5/27/2009 at Karl’s home at 745 Dogwood at 7:45 pm. 

               On 6/6 2009 the club Super D will be held Saturday evening and Hoo-Ha on Sunday. A light pizza dinner will be available. Saturday evening and the club will sell hamburgers and fixings on Sunday. Members are encouraged to help. The Hoo-Ha will be an IMBA event. In addition there will be a kid’s race.
                The Tour de Burg is being held on 6/29- 7/5/2009. 
                Our Community Place, Harrisonburg’s Soup kitchen will hold their century, Bike Fest on 7/25/2009. For more information go to www.ourcommunityplace.org/bikefest 

                 The SVBC’s century will be on September 13, 2009. Stay tuned for more information as the date approaches. This will be the 27th annual event.

                          

The meeting was adjourned around 9:00 pm. 
The next social meeting will be on June 8th at Clementine at 7:30 preceded by the Board Meeting at 6:00.
Basil Hangemanole 

Secretary, SVBC

